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I would like to submit my testimony in support of this bill. In the last couple of years, I 

see and hear from my friends and family on both sides of the aisle about their waning 

faith in our voting system here in Oregon. Especially after this last ridiculous pass of 

being able to mail in after the date and watching some races take weeks to tally. It 

should not be this way! People need to show up, in person, with their ID on Election 

Day. Make it a state holiday if that’s easier for those who are working. If you want to 

vote you need to take an active part. These requirements are not complicated. Every 

person I know, knows how and where to get ID and there are many resources for 

those who need help. Working for a county agency that supports youth and families I 

know this for certain. But we need to return to in person to restore faith and we need 

ID. Especially after the debacle with the DMV this last year. Regardless of how it 

happened or how few voted, this only lessened the faith. Please move this bill and 

let’s get back to work!  


